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SBDM COUNCIL REPORT 2023-2024
School: Buckner Elementary School 
SBDM Council Members
· Parents: Roderick Pack, Ryan Hamilton, and Devan Gunderson Lindemier. 
· Teachers: Julie Brown, Lorraine Rogers, Heather McDonald, and Melissa Riggs
· Chair: Richard Parrott
Date of Presentation to the Board:  January 25, 2024
1. Discuss the work you are doing in your building around core instruction. What would you like to highlight that is working well in your building? How are these efforts impacting student groups experiencing the achievement gap? All students? 
Math -Our math achievement has increased steadily over the past three years. This has been a focus area for us and we are excited by our growth. We have been writing learning targets and success criteria for each lesson that we teach within mathematics because we know that there is a strong effect size when students understand the learning outcome and how they know when they have been successful.   Now that we are in our third year of using our resource Bridges, we feel more confident to make adjustments based on what our students need. Bridges has an updated version of their resource which several grade levels have been piloting alongside our math coach Kevin Puckett. This new version seems to have eliminated several of these issues we found on the initial adoption of Bridges, and we will be moving toward purchasing the new version in the future.
In the 21-22 school year, in math, students with disabilities were 34% proficient and distinguished. In the 22-23 school year, our math results showed our students with disabilities were 30% proficient and distinguished, however, we doubled our percentage of students with disabilities scoring as distinguished.  We attribute this to the years of growth and work Buckner has done in math but anticipate even more growth as students are able to write and clearly demonstrate their mathematical learning. 
Reading - We have placed a heavy emphasis on increasing overall reading achievement this year and reducing the number of novice students. Our Curriculum Committee is in the process of piloting and selecting a new reading resource to meet the requirements of SB9. We are working collaboratively with other elementary schools to ensure we have a shared vision of reading instruction in Oldham County.    We trained all teachers on structured literacy this summer to gain clarity and consistency in all classrooms. This year we are training all of our kindergarten teachers in Successful Start. They have gone through a rigorous professional learning process that includes a monthly full day of PD followed by a half day of observation and feedback on implementation of their learning. This program has ensured that every one of our kindergarten students has nine small group lessons each week. We have continued to focus on utilizing a variety of co-teaching models to ensure all of our students' success.  We have read multiple texts on this topic with staff, done learning walks and are continually analyzing our data. By using data to drive our instructional decisions, teachers can discuss how to best meet the needs of all students through our data day conversations. These conversations take place every 8 weeks and have been very powerful.  We saw great gains with our gap students.
In the 21-22 school year, in reading, our students with disabilities were 30% proficient and distinguished.  In the 22-23 school year, our students with disabilities had 43% proficient and distinguished in reading.  We attribute this to the MTSS system, consistent professional learning for teachers, and the PLC process. 

2. Based on the needs of your school, what priority areas have you identified? How will you work on these priority areas this year and how will you measure progress over time? 
Buckner will maintain objectives in both reading and math, emphasizing increasing reading achievement for all students.   Our short-term goals are to analyze and pilot new reading curriculum resources. Senate Bill 9 requires this to be in place for next school year. Many of the new resources are knowledge-based curriculum and the delivery of the lessons differs slightly from our typical approach. We are going to dedicate a majority of our professional development time to learning and implementing the new resource.
In addition, we plan to engage in a school-wide writing analysis.  A writing analysis involves each teacher bringing samples of student writing to a centralized location where we will analyze the writing utilizing a rubric and look for trends in our writers across the school.  Questions such as, “How are our writers developing their ideas?” or “What degree can our writers write to a specific audience and/ or with correctness (grammar, punctuation, spelling, etc.)?  When we look through a specific lens, we are able to see overall strengths and determine some next steps.  We know that we also want to focus on writing to learn and writing to demonstrate learning in all of our content areas including mathematics.   When students write in content areas such as mathematics, they are able to process how they solved a math equation or which strategy is most efficient for them.   When students think about what they learned and how they learned it through writing this can be a very powerful learning tool.  
We will also continue to target our students with disabilities and increase their achievement in reading and math through ECS cohorts and increase our ECS teachers' knowledge of evidence-based programs and how/ when to utilize those with specific students.  It is critical that we match the correct strategy or resource to the student to get the maximum amount of growth.   This requires continued data analysis and conversations as educators to move each student forward. 
3. What are two topics that you and your council would like to discuss with the Board? 
I-Ready- The use of the I-Ready assessment platform at Buckner Elementary provides a variety of benefits that contribute to enhanced student learning and overall academic improvement/achievement. One significant advantage lies in the platform's ability to generate criterion-referenced data, allowing teachers to assess students based on specific learning standards. This targeted assessment data assists teachers in identifying individual strengths and weaknesses, to enable personalized instruction to address each student's unique needs. Additionally, the I-Ready platform offers norm-referenced data, facilitating the comparison of students' performance to a larger group. This comparative analysis helps teachers gauge a student's proficiency relative to their peers nationally, offering valuable insights into areas of potential growth. By using both criterion and norm-referenced data, I-Ready supports a data-driven approach to instruction, fostering a tailored and effective learning environment for all students. 
Playground- The conversation about playground being a part of facilities and taking on this very expensive endeavor is greatly appreciated. The money that we can raise at the school level through our PTO would be a multi-year campaign, in which the students helping raise the funds would not even be here to enjoy the playground when the projects are completed. The district view on these structures will allow us to use fundraising dollars on the multiple other needs within the school that students who raise the money will be able to reap the benefits while they are still a BEAR. 
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